SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY REGIONAL EMPLOYEE BENEFITS FUND

OPEN MINUTES

AUGUST 23, 2021
ZOOM MEETING
6:00 PM

Meeting of Executive Committee called to order by Chair Mevoli.  Open Public Meetings notice read into record.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
ROLL CALL OF THE 2021 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
	Michael Mevoli, Chairman
	Borough of Brooklawn
	Present

	M. Joseph Wolk, Secretary
	Borough of Mt. Ephraim 
	Present 

	Louis Di Angelo
	Borough of Bellmawr 
	Present 

	Terry Shannon
	Borough of Barrington
	Present

	Edward Hill
  
Robert Maybury

Gary Passanate          
	CCBOSS
Mt. Holly MUA

Borough of Somerdale
	Present
Present
Present



APPOINTED PROFESSIONALS PRESENT:
	Executive Director/Adm.
	PERMA Risk Management Services 

Paul Laracy


	Program Manager

	Conner Strong & Buckelew
Maggie Friel

Brandon Lodics



	Attorney

Medical TPA – AmeriHealth
Medical TPA – Aetna
Express Scripts


	J. Kenneth Harris, Esq.

Absent
Jason Silverstein
Kyle Colalillo


	Treasurer
Delta Dental
	Mike Zambito
Brian Remlinger 



PRESENT FUND COMMISSIONERS AND PROFESSIONALS:
Kim Porter
Dave Weiss

Suzanne Fetzer

Sharon McCullough
Patrick Keating

Kevin Roche

Sherry Conklin

Robert Weil
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: JULY 26, 2021 Open
MOTION TO APPROVE OPEN MINUTES OF JULY 26, 2021:
	Moved:
	Commissioner Wolk

	Second:
	Commissioner DiAngelo

	Vote:
	Unanimous




CORRESPONDENCE – none.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
FAST TRACK FINANCIAL REPORT – as of June 30, 2021 –Executive Director Laracy stated June was a better month this year. They are making movement with the budget and hope within the next week they can hold a finance committee meeting and introduce the budget in the September meeting.
BUDGET UPDATE

The Fund’s data has been sent to the Actuary and is in review.  We will be setting up a Finance Committee meeting in early September to discuss his findings and present a draft 2022 budget.

TREASURER RFP
The Fund Treasurer will be fully retiring at the end of the year.  We will need to go out for RFP for this position for 1/1/2022.

MOTION: Motion to release an RFP for Fund Treasurer.
MOTION TO RELEASE AN RFP FOR FUND TREASURER:
	Moved:
	Commissioner Shannon

	Second:
	Commissioner Wolk

	Vote:
	Unanimous




PROGRAM MANAGERS REPORT
ONLINE ENROLLMENT SYSTEM TRAINING 
PERMA offers a virtual training and a refresher class on the online enrollment system the third Wednesday of each month. The sessions provide an overview of the Fund’s enrollment system and shows users how perform tasks in the system. To use the enrollment system, each HR user must complete a system access form. Please email Austin Flinn at aflinn@permainc.com and indicate which of the sessions below you would like to attend. Please include this information in the subject line: Training - Fund Name and Client Name. 

· Wednesday, September 15th 10:00 am - 11:00 am 

· Wednesday, October 20th 10:00 am - 11:00 am 

· Wednesday, November 17th 10:00 am - 11:00 am 

ENROLLMENT & ELIGIBILITY CONTACT 
Please continue to direct any eligibility, enrollment, billing or system related questions to our dedicated Southern NJ Enrollment Team. The team can be reached by email at southernnj_enrollments@permainc.com .  Attached please find an updated SNJREBF Enrollment Contact Information sheet.

MONTHLY BILLING 
As a reminder, please be sure to check your monthly invoice for accuracy. If you find a discrepancy, please report it to the SNJREBF enrollment team. The Fund’s policy is to limit retro corrections, including terminations, to 60 days. We have noticed an increase in requests for enrollment changes, billing changes, terminations and additions well past the 60 day time frame. Moving forward, it is of the utmost importance to review bills for rate and enrollment accuracy on a monthly basis. If there is an error, please bring it to the enrollment team’s attention. 

BROKER CONTACT INFORMATION 
Please direct any escalated claims, benefit coverages, prescription coverage, Medicare advantage or appeal related questions to our dedicated SNJREBF Client Servicing Team. The team can be reached by email at brokerservices@permainc.com. 

CONNER STRONG COVID-19 RESOURCES

· Conner Strong & Buckelew has compiled a database of COVID-19 resources available to Fund members: https://www.connerstrong.com/insights/covid-19-resource-center/
· The State of NJ has a helpful COVID-19 website with up to date information including vaccine rollout:  www.Covid19.nj.gov 
AETNA UPDATE

Contract Negotiations with Jefferson Health 

Program manager Friel stated that Jefferson Health has provided another 30 day extension from October 1, 2021 through October 31, 2021.  The new contract is now set to terminate on November 1, 2021.  Due to the extension letters are targeted to mail on or before September 20, 2021.  

Contract Negotiations with Crozer Health 

Program manager Friel stated the Aetna contract with Crozer Health was set to expire October 1, 2021 for Commercial and Medicare plans.  Crozer Health has provided a 30 day extension from October 1, 2021 through October 31, 2021.  Due to the extension, the contract is now set to terminate November 1, 2021.  Aetna is involved in active negotiations with Crozer Health and working toward an agreement. Letters will not be mailed at this time.  

Currently 5 members in SNJREBF who utilized a Crozer Health provider or facility in the last twelve months.  

Aetna ID Card Changes -What’s happening and when

The “No Surprises Act” contains several Commercial insurance provisions. For ID cards, the rule requires health plans to include, family and individual in- and out-of-network deductibles and out-of-pocket limits for both medical and Rx plans. Aetna will also need to include a phone number and website address that patients can use to find provider network status information. So, beginning September 24, 2021, Aetna will add this required information to ID cards. These federal changes impact all fully insured, self-insured and Commercial ID cards.
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Our reissue plan

After September 24, cards will be in the new format for the following:

· New business 

· Replacement cards 

· New members

· Renewals in October, November and December 2021

For each renewal month in 2022, Aetna will let ID cards flow naturally for the month leading up to the renewal date. 

Next, Aetna will take a 30-day look back for members with a renewal date of the first of each month. For those members who haven’t already received a card, Aetna generate cards using our normal process. This means, subscribers with a registered email will receive their new card(s) digitally. Those not registered will receive a physical card in the mail. We have 30 days after the renewal date to issue cards.
Executive Committee Member Terry Shannon asked Friel if the new cards also applied for Medicare Advantage members in which she answered no. The new cards are only going to be issued to Active members. 
 

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATES

Program Manager Friel explained the “Back to Work” COVID-19 Testing. Insurers are not required to cover COVID-19 tests that employers may mandate as they bring employees back to work. The Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) requires insurers to cover COVID-19 tests without patient cost-sharing, however guidance clarified that the law only applies to tests that are deemed "medically appropriate" by a healthcare provider.  This guidance suggests that if an employer mandates COVID-19 testing as a condition for returning to work, it is not required to be covered by insurance. The Health Insurance Fund will continue to cover COVID-19 testing when deemed medically necessary by a healthcare professional in accordance with CDC guidelines but will not be covering employer-mandated testing.
There was discussion between Chair Mevoli and Program manager Friel reiterating that the cost of this testing is not going to be covered by insurance, it will have to come out of the employee’s pocket if you are mandating this. Attorney J Kenneth Harris explained that employers are able to require periodic testing for its employees. 

Executive commissioner Hill talked about the Pfizer vaccine that was just approved by the FDA.

Program Manager Brandon Lodics also touched on the fact that Governor Murphy held a press release today about mandatory COVID-19 testing for state employees and school district employees. They plan to talk to their providers and see what the options are for monitoring this mandatory testing because this could be costly to the member.
ADMINISTRATIVE AUTHORIZATIONS

Nothing to report at this time.
TREASURER'S REPORT – Fund Treasurer reviewed the bills list and treasurers report. 
Resolution 23-21 – August 2021 Bills List
	FY2021
	
	$609,059.13

	TOTAL
	
	$615,091.13


MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 23-21:

	Moved:
	Commissioner Maybury

	Second:
	Commissioner Shannon

	Vote:
	7 Ayes, 0 Nays


	MOTION TO APPROVE THE REMAINDER OF THE TREASURERS REPORT:

Moved:

Commissioner Shannon
Second:

Commissioner DiAngelo
Vote:

Unanimous 


	


FUND ATTORNEY: Fund Attorney Mr. Harris discussed the FDA approved Pfizer vaccine and who is eligible for it. 
AETNA: Mr. Silverstein reviewed the claims for June 2021.  The average pepm was $1,560.  He said there were 1 claims over $50,000.  He reviewed the dashboard report and noted all metrics continue to perform well. He also reviewed the Covid reporting distributed with the Agenda. 
AMERIHEALTH: Ms. Strain was absent. Report was included in the agenda.  
EXPRESS SCRIPTS: Mr. Colalillo said reviewed the report included in the agenda. He stated his report is showing a spike every 3 months due to their members using the 90 day supply for medications. He touched on the new Covid-19 booster shot which will now be called Comirnaty. He explained that Moderna also applied for a full FDA approval for their vaccine as Pfizer did. He expects to see that approved in the near future.
DENTAL ADMINISTRATOR: No report.  
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: None. 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
MOTION TO ADJOURN:

	Moved:
	Commissioner Maybury

	Second:
	Commissioner Shannon

	Vote:
	Unanimous


MEETING ADJOURNED:
6:40pm
NEXT MEETING: SEPTEMBER 27, 2021
Jordyn DeLorenzo Assisting Secretary
      for

JOSEPH WOLK, SECRETARY
2

